Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM by President, Ed Brousseau.

There were 15 people signed in. (It looked like more than that were in room)

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Ed tells audience there copies of minutes & agenda for review at sign in table

Agenda Guest Speakers:

Tucson Police Department Officer Brandon Echols

Ward 4 Shirley Scott, & Aide Renee Soward

Officer Brandon Echols introduced himself & shared information & statistics for our area. There had

been 25 burglaries, 12 vehicular such as thefts from the cars, 13 stolen cars, assaults and domestic

violence, with most incidents occurring in the apartment complexes. He spoke about programs with

the apartment complexes “Crime Free Housing Program” He also spoke about the effects of the City

of Tucson Budget cuts and how that had effected police and fire departments. He was very positive on

the solutions the departments have agreed to with the city. Questions from the audience focused on

graffiti problems. It is important to get rid of graffiti as soon as possible to avoid attracting more

taggers. It seems most vandals are coming from the apartments. There was mention of minor crimes

that are not reported. He mentioned it is important for suspicious activity to be reported so the police

can track problems.

Shirley Scott & Renee Soward Ward 4 Council Person & Aide

Ms. Scott mentioned her meeting recently at Tucson Meadows & repeated some of that

information. The median and road improvements along Pantano Road are funded as the money had

been set aside for that project and it will be done.

She spoke about the improvements under construction at the SW corner of 22nd & Pantano

Parkway. They are part of the River Walk project and are funded with Pima County bond money, not

general funds from the City of Tucson. The long range goal of River Walk Project is to eventually loop

around the whole city.

There’s a new private development project under construction at the SW corner of 22nd &

Pantano Road for a Quik Trip Store. It is a high quality convenience store. This is a new business

locating in Tucson. She has been to others built in town & they are very nice and clean offering a wide

variety of products.

She and Renee mentioned the 2010 Back to School Bash to be held in August 2010 will be

the tenth annual event Ward 4 has held. They also mentioned the new “Children’s Performing Arts

Center” at Clements. The gazebo has great views of the surrounding mountains and makes a fantastic

place for gatherings. The site has a natural grassy sloped arena & stage area. The site is fenced and

very secure & can be rented by anyone. Several weddings have been held there so far. Budget

constraints are not allowing free concerts in the park at this time.

Questions from the audience were about speeding on Pantano Road. Mention was made of

the new street lights along Pantano Rd. having been a big help. Georgia Brousseau asked if the

kitchen facilities at Clements can be used for neighborhood get together pot-luck dinners. Yes, the site

can be rented & reserved for a nominal fee. The industrial type kitchen was funded partially with funds

from Pima Community College for Culinary Hospitality classes, as well as various grants and city

funds.

Ms. Scott also spoke about city budget. There are four unions in the city. They have agreed to

furloughs (time off w/o pay) by city workers, police and fire dept. Furloughs must be taken by June

30th, 2010. Workers are contributing more of own pay on top of pay cuts to benefits like medical &

retirement. There may be more layoffs. This effects services as less people are doing more to cover

for same amount of work. The city will have to start dealing with the next budget year soon. Many

people living in county outside of city limits use city infrastructure and the city is not refunded. State

refunds city per population in city limits. She mentioned annexation would really help as more state

funds would come to Tucson. Public safety services will take priority over social services. Rio Nuevo is

funded with TIFF money. Taxes sent to state that would not usually come back to Tucson except 2.5%

is returned when these taxes come from TIFF locations & funds must go to Rio Nuevo.

Minutes:

The Oct. 15, 2009 meeting minutes had been printed out & included with the agenda at the sign in

table for the audience to review.

President, Ed Brousseau, calls to audience for comments and approval.

Minutes were approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s Report was given by Barbara Thompson. There was $800.26 as of Oct. 31st, 2009.

$274 of that came from the “Quilt Raffle” and was donated to Dietz School. Also donated $100 each to

the school and the Community Food Bank.

There is $421.69 in Special Event Fund and $323.84 in general fund, for total current balance of

$745.53 - There are currently 79 paid members.

President, Ed Brousseau calls to audience for comments and approval.

Report was approved.

Old Business:

Ed Brousseau states deadline date for next newsletter articles will be March 18th. They can be

sent to Jeri or Ed and he will make sure that they get to Jeri Ward.

Marvin Humble reported on the medians and acknowledged all the volunteers. Shirley Scott

asked that Marvin to get her a list of all the people so that they can be specifically recognized by the

city at Mayor and Council meeting. He said he would provide her a list. He also mentioned that it’s

almost past time to use “Pre-emergent Spray” for weed control.

Comments on trash/litter getting picked up by volunteers was also mentioned. If the

neighborhood keeps picking it up quickly that helps the situation not get worse. When it builds up

people have more tendency to toss litter out car windows or dump anywhere. When trash/graffiti start

building up it can run an area down fast & effect home values.

Jeri Ward gave an update on COT/Dept. of Transportation improvements for the intersection

of Kolb & Golf Links. The project for dual turn lanes is on as it is RTA funded. First thing that happens

is acquiring right-of-way, then relocating & moving utility lines, then construction toward the end of

2010. There will be some kind of open house for project.

New Business:

_ First order of business was seating the officers.

The officers voted on at the October meeting were announced by Ed Brousseau. President

will be Ed Brousseau for two years. First Vice-President will be Marvin Humble for one year. Treasurer

will be Barbara Thompson for two years. The position of second vice-president is vacant.

_ Second item of business was status of Tucson budgets and newsletters.

Ed reported he’d attended city meetings regarding DNR sending out newsletters. The cost to

city is one they are cutting back on. Dept. of Neighborhood Resources spends about $240,000 a year

for whole city, with some associations sending out one a month. There will be one more mailing & then

no more. The final city date is June 30th. Shirley and Renee mentioned that Andy Squire, Ward 4 will

help find sponsors for private newsletters. If we find our own way of delivering then we are not

prevented from writing and endorsing whatever we want to say like we are somewhat censored now

by city rules. Ed does have a WEB site for Dietz NA through the city. The WEB address is ----

_ Third item of business was the annual Easter Egg Hunt.

Ed mentioned that the special events funds seem to be adequate now. Donations and

volunteers are needed to help out. He had a volunteers sign up sheet and an outline schedule for

dates. There will be a kick off meeting, follow up meeting, final preparations and event set up.

_ Ed mentioned that he had been informed by the Dietz principal, Ms. McCorkle, that the Arizona

State School Tax Credit had provided them with $23,800.

Additional New Business from floor: There was no additional business.

50/50 Drawing was held. Lisolette won the pot. Dietz got $8.50 for their half.

The next meeting date was announced:

Thursday, April 15th, 2010 at 7pm, Dietz School
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